FVWDB One Stop Committee
December 6, 2010

Approved Meeting Minutes
Members Present:    Ms. VanNess, Mr. Beregszazi, Mr. Sloan, Mr. Westphal, Mr. Mauch, Ms. Cronmiller, Mr. Irwin
Members Absent:     Mr. Martinez
Others Present:    Mr. Turner, Ms. Welch, Ms. Meyer

Ms. VanNess called the meeting to order at 9:04 a.m.
Approval of September 1, 2010 Minutes:  Mr. Sloan noted an incorrect date on the draft meeting minutes; it should be September 1, 2010 instead of May 10th.  Mr. Sloan made a motion to approve the minutes with the date change as noted.  Mr. Westphal second.  There was no further discussion and the minutes were approved.
Job Center Quarterly Report:  Mr. Turner distributed the quarterly report from July 1 to September 30th, 2010 and listed the highlights.  They include:
· 30,108 visits to six centers which is less than the same quarter of PY09.  However, part of the reason is FdL Social Services leaving the FdL center.  

· 19,298 visits to six center resource rooms, down almost 8% from 2009 but up 8% in 2008.

· During first quarter there were 2,443 first time visitors to the resource rooms.

· 1,688 veterans visited the resource rooms in the time period

· Information on specific center locations is included in the report as well.  Please contact Mr. Turner if there are additional questions.


Ms. Cronmiller will send Veteran assistance and supported housing (VASH) program information will be sent to Mr. Turner in order to get information to the centers, especially the Fox Cities location/case managers.  


Mr. Turner also handed out an updated version of the data report with information through October 31, 2010.  Unemployment data is also included for the Fox Valley area as well as specific counties.


Snapshot data from DOL is based on social security information at a specific time frame (unemployed not receiving benefits are being lost and not counted at any given time).  There are 21,000 people who are drawing benefits in the FVWDA.  

Discussion followed on the unemployment extensions; even if passed federally, Wisconsin is under the threshold for assistance and is not eligible.  Ms. Cronmiller has information on a small amount of stimulus funds that are available for such things are rental assistance; will forward details to Mr. Turner for distribution to center management teams.  


Mr. Mauch commented that AC Nielsen is going out of business in Fond du Lac.  Ms. Welch noted they are Trade Assistance eligible; even though the program is ending, individuals will be grandfathered in.  


Mayville Engineering in Waupaca recently hosted a “mock” job fair and will hopefully be hiring many individuals.  FVWDB is helping the company with many areas to make sure employees have the skill sets needed.  
Job Center Upgrades:   Mr. Irwin discussed dislocated worker issues with the New Page group; staff identified everyone who is working, in training, and out of the labor force, and ended up with 100 individuals who are not engaged but did receive communication on services available through TAA (considering them to be discouraged workers).  A career/job /information fair is scheduled for December 14th at the Fox Cities WDC, which includes insurance information.    The average age of the New Page workers as a whole is 48; this group is expected to be higher.  

Ms. Welch noted the FVWDB will be especially focusing on two populations; individuals over age 45 and youth aging out of foster care youth.  After the new year, Ms. Welch will ask for a meeting for county representatives who should be involved (Ms. VanNess can get names/information to Ms. Meyer).

Ms. Cronmiller suggested calling Goodwill or Valley Packaging to discuss their supported work programs in order to help individuals qualify for Opportunity Grant assistance.  Individuals must be employed for at least one hour at the time of the application and is limited to $1250.00 ($1000 for tuition and $250 for support services).  Funds must be used by June 30, 2011.  Ms. Welch will see if a welding cohort would be possible with the technical colleges involved.  

Ms. Welch discussed a dislocated worker survey and analysis pilot done by the state of Iowa.  Ms. Welch would like to discuss the possibility of replicating the survey in the FVWDA, but would be extremely helpful if it is done statewide.  Representatives in Iowa have agreed to run the data if it cannot be done locally.  Ms. Welch will get the electronic version to Mr. Turner and use it as a test group for the New Page session.  The committee believes it could be a good tool, especially for the smaller locations to start.  Ms. Welch noted that to start, the request for a social security number will be listed as optional, but can also add a line for ASSET pin number.  Age will also be changed to birth date.  A short explanation will be included with the survey in order to better prepare individuals for how the information will be used.  


A donation of twelve computer work stations and chairs were given to the FCWDC center from Landmark Staffing as they were moving locations.  


Ms. Welch noted that over the last few years, feedback from job seekers and businesses has been not always positive regarding the job center being shared with the Goodwill campus.  Ms. Welch and staff have been researching alternate options including a standalone building.  There are no firm options at this point but Ms. Welch wanted the committee to be aware of the possibility and more information will be provided as it becomes necessary.  

Fond du Lac and Fox Cities WDC each received a $3,500 Veteran’s Dept. grant to put up a large, 55 inch screen in each of the centers which can show videos/announcements of events, and a laptop computer.  The computers can also be used for other events in the centers when needed.

DVR is potentially moving upstairs at the Fond du Lac center, and other renovations may be happening soon which will delay the installation of the screen.

Oshkosh Area Workforce Development Center (OAWDC):  Mr. Turner and staff are searching for a new facility as the county is moving out of the current location.  He distributed a list of twelve possible options with supporting information.  Ms. Welch and Mr. Turner will discuss further and bring information back as it becomes available.

Technology Upgrades:  Mr. Hesse joined the meeting and discussed the Technology Upgrades planned for the Neenah administrative office regarding distance learning.  Installation for the administrative office (considered the “supersite”) will involve some changes to the ceiling/vent structure of the meeting room and is planned for the next month.  

Computer upgrades are planned/have been done in most of the centers, and should be set for the next couple of years.  Staff is also working on purchasing banks of laptops in order to be used for workshops and other projects.  All new computers will have Windows 7 and updated software.  Old computers and parts are being given to local areas and/or recycled as per new guidelines.
Review of PY 10 Committee Goals:  Currently, all goals have either been met or are in the process of being met.  Mr. Turner will follow up on some of the smaller pieces of the goals.  Ms. Cronmiller will include Ms. Welch on the Project Promise information.
Business Services Update:  Ms. Welch noted Mr. Irwin has been asked to attend the FVWDB Economic Development Committee (EDC) as well as the One Stop Committee.  The EDC has decided to look at a community development and entrepreneurship program which ties into the work of the Board and all of its committees.  Mr. Irwin recently attended a FVWDB Business services meeting and is working to better utilize resources rather than duplicate efforts.  

Other Business:  Mr. Wehner will be invited to serve on the One Stop Committee.
Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned at 11:04 a.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Cheryl A. Welch
